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TICABOO UTILITY IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT
PUBLIC NOTICE:  TUID Board Meeting notes
DATE:             Tuesday December 31st , 2024
TIME:              10:00 AM
LOCATION:   	Electronic Meeting
Pursuant to House Bill 5002, 'Open and Public Meetings Act Amendments,' passed during the 2020 Fifth Special Session of the Utah Legislature and codified under Utah Code Ann. § 52-4-207(4), I, Alexa Wilson, hereby make the following written determination in my capacity as Chair of the Board of Trustees of the Ticaboo Utility Improvement District warranting the TUID Board to convene and conduct electronic meetings without a proper anchor location:
AGENDA 
1. Call Meeting to Order – Alexa Wilson called the meeting to order at 10:01 am
   a. Roll Call of Board Members – Alexa Wilson called role and all members were present, no absences. 
2. Adoption of Agenda – Alexa Wilson asked for a motion to adopt the agenda. Mike Morlang made a motion, Amy Golden 2nd and the agenda was unanimously approved.
3. Approval of minutes from 12/11/24 meeting- Alexa Wilson asked for approval of the minutes. Mike Morlang made a motion to approve, Amy Golden 2nd and the minutes were approved unanimously.
4. Review procedures for handling electronic participation by the public – Alexa Wilson reviewed procedures. 
5. Public Comment -- TUID welcomes comments from the public. The Board sets aside 15 minutes at each Board meeting to hear from anyone wishing to speak. Each presenter is allowed one opportunity and has up to three (3) minutes for remarks.  Any member of the public who desires to make a comment shall use the 'raise hand' feature during the Google Meet meeting.  The public comment segment of the Board meeting is not the time for a question-and-answer discussion. TUID staff are available for dialogue outside of Board meetings. 
Tom Hill commented that the TUID board “was pulling a fast one” with the meeting for rent and the public was “blind sided” by the move done by board members “on their way out”.
Jean Babilis commented that Tom Hill’s comments were “crap” and that NLP has done a professional job handling TUID management “way beyond what Ticaboo has had” and to say people are blindsided was “pure crap”. 
6. Board Reports & Business- General Updates and board reports.
	Clarifying Proposals and Potential Partnerships 

	In the meeting, Alex, Mike, and John discussed the proposals from Probid and 24/7. John agreed to clarify the pricing with Probid and coordinate a meeting with the team. Mike mentioned a potential partnership with Generac, and John suggested considering any new technology they might offer. John also proposed a step process for implementing partial solutions to reduce generator usage and associated costs. The team agreed to share any new information or questions they have for the upcoming meeting with Probid. 

	
	

	Office Rent Discussion and Analysis 

	Alexa discussed the office rent situation with North Lake Powell. She mentioned that they had been provided with office space and storage facilities at no additional charge for almost two years, which she considered an accommodation. She also shared her analysis of similar commercial spaces in the area, concluding that $500 per month for the office space and additional storage is market value. She proposed a price of $1,200, which she believes is fair to both parties. There was also a discussion about the location of the office, with Amy pointing out an error in the proposed lease. 

	
	

	

	


7. Discussion and vote on Office rent and utilities proposal from NLP for TUID office space, covered equipment storage and indoor storage adjacent to the TUID office. 
	Lease Agreement and Management Fee 

	Alexa, Mike, Amy, and John discussed the lease agreement and the management fee increase. Mike suggested postponing the decision on the management fee increase until March to allow the board to settle and discuss the issue further. Alexa agreed to separate the rent discussion from the management contract discussion. Amy expressed readiness to approve the lease agreement. John emphasized that the decision on the management fee increase is a board issue. The team agreed to vote on the lease agreement, with Mike expressing his reluctance to vote in favor of the agreement at the moment. 



8. General Manager report. John Motley stated no new updates and the MQ was running great after major repairs. 


	Upcoming Audit and Auditing Company 

	The team discussed the upcoming audit and the need to engage an auditing company. John suggested that a decision on this should be made before March, as they are already uploading information to the auditors. He also mentioned that another meeting would be necessary to address this issue. Alexa agreed to this and suggested that the decision to engage the auditing company should not be a contentious one. The team also discussed the possibility of having a special meeting to address this issue. Lastly, they made a motion to adjourn the meeting. 



9. Confirm the next scheduled board meeting. No meeting was confirmed at this time outside of the regular meeting schedule of quarterly. 
10. Adjournment : Alexa asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:31 am, Mike Morlang made the motion, Amy Golden 2nd and the meeting was adjourned.    
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